
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

October 16, 1946 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were: Hoisington, O'Daniel, Boston, Harris 

and President Carson. Absent were Councilmen Treece and Day. Also 

present were City Manager Fritz, City Attorney Banks, City Clerk 

Tomlinson, and Chief of the Department of Public Works and 

Planning Bennett. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting held October 2 and the 

regular adjourned meeting held October 9 were read and approved. 

 

 Mr. Olin Kalmbach of R. J. Tipton and Associates was present 

and reported on a few general developments in connection with the 

water development. He reported that at the next meeting of the 

Council plans for the entire project would be ready so that bids 

could be advertised and accepted early in December. Councilman 

Carson suggested that all efforts be made to secure steel pipe to 

repair the present river crossing under the river. He suggested 

that 1/4" steel be used instead of 3/8" and thought it might be 

possible within the near future to get 1/4" pipe rolled. Mr. 

Bennett was instructed to go ahead at once with this work. 

 

 This date had been set for the hearing on the proposed 

platting of South Fifth Street Subdivision and Rose Park 

Subdivision. There were no objections filed to either plat. It was 

moved by Councilman Harris and seconded by Councilman Hoisington 

that the plot of Rose Park Subdivision be accepted and signed by 

the President of the Council, attested by the City Clerk, and that 

it be approved and filed with the Mesa County Clerk and Recorder 

and that a copy thereof be placed on file in the office of the 

County Assessor and the City Engineer. Motion carried. It was 

moved by Councilman Boston and seconded by Councilman O'Daniel 

that the plot of South Fifth Street Subdivision be accepted and 

signed by the President of the Council, attested by the City 

Clerk, and that it be approved and filed with the Mesa County 

Clerk and Recorder and that a copy thereof be placed on file in 

the office of the County Assessor and the City Engineer. Motion 

carried. 

 

 Proof of publication to the proposed ordinance entitled "An 

Ordinance Providing A Special Appropriation For The Water 

Department" was presented and read. It was moved by Councilman 

O'Daniel and seconded by Councilman Harris that the proof of 

publication be accepted and filed. Motion carried. It was then 

moved by Councilman Harris and seconded by Councilman O'Daniel 

that the ordinance be called up for final passage. Motion carried. 

The ordinance was then read and upon motion of Councilman Boston 

and seconded by Councilman Harris was passed and adopted, numbered 

715, and ordered published. Roll was called on the motion with all 



members of the Council voting aye. The President declared the 

motion carried. 

 

 Mr. W. C. Tracy, Secretary of Grand Junction Lodge No. 270, 

Loyal Order of Moose, in a letter to the Council stated that that 

organization was establishing a club at 345 1/2 Main commencing 

January 1, 1947, and that they would like to have a liquor 

license. It was moved by Councilman Hoisington and seconded by 

Councilman O'Daniel that the matter be tabled for further 

information and consideration at a later meeting. Motion carried. 

 

 Petitions for construction of a sewer district in Slocomb's 

Addition and Capitol Hill Subdivision have been received. It was 

moved by Councilman Harris and seconded by Councilman Boston that 

the petitions be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 

 

 City Manager Fritz reported that he had received a telephone 

call from John R. Seaman stating that the 5 mill additional levy 

for the City had been approved. 

 

 A request for a proclamation on Navy Week was read. It was 

moved by Councilman Hoisington and seconded by Councilman Harris 

that the President of the Council issue a proclamation concerning 

Navy Week. Motion carried. 

 

 Representatives of 4 parking meter companies were present and 

demonstrated their parking meters to the Council. A fifth company 

had made a proposal but no representative was present. A sixth 

company had requested the privilege of making a demonstration and 

proposition. Those meters demonstrated were M. H. Rhoades Company 

demonstrating the Perfection Meter which could be installed in 45 

days at a price of $58.00 each. The Park-O-Meter can be installed 

at $57.50 plus $4.00 installation charge which could either be 

done by the City or by the Company. The Karpark Meter can be 

installed at $69.50 plus $3.00 installation charge which would be 

optional as to whether the City installed or the Company. The 

Duncan Miller Meter can be installed at $75.00 plus freight and 

could be installed within 90 to 160 days. The matter was referred 

to the City Manager and Chief of Police for further study to be 

reported on at a later meeting. 

 

 It was regularly moved, seconded and carried that the meeting 

adjourn. 

 

CITY CLERK 

 


